
 

 

The Regents of the University of Colorado 
c/o University of Colorado Boulder 

Attn:  Dr. Keyana Simone, General Manager 
Campus Box 207 

Boulder, CO 80309 
 
May 25, 2022 
 
Via LMS 
 
Federal Communications Commission 
Media Bureau, Audio Division 
45 L Street NE 
Washington, DC 20554 
 

Re:  Call Sign KVCU; Facility ID 48965 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
The Regents of the University of Colorado is licensed to operate KVCU as a non-commercial 
educational AM station (the “Station”).  We are writing to notify the Commission that on May 17, 
2022 the Station went off-the-air for technical repairs and maintenance, and hereby request Special 
Temporary Authority to remain silent.   
 
It is our intention to complete the repairs and maintenance over the summer before students return 
in the fall.  Nonetheless, out of an abundance of caution, we request, to the extent necessary, 
Special Temporary Authority to remain silent for 180 days. 
 

Sincerely yours, 
 
THE REGENTS OF THE UNIVERSITY OF 
COLORADO 
 
 
By: /s/ Dr. Elizabeth Skewes 

Elizabeth Skewes, Ph.D. 
Chair and Associate Professor,  
Department of Journalism 

 
 
 
cc (via email):  Victoria McCauley 
 
 
 


